CAMP GOOD NEWSLETTER

207-897-3221 | 413 Campground Rd, Livermore Falls, ME 04254

Dear Friend of Camp Good News,

As we step into March, we are filled with gratitude for your faithful support and partnership in sharing the hope of the Gospel with children and teens. Because of your generosity, around 200 children and teens were able to attend our winter retreats — experiencing fellowship, fun, and the life-changing message of Jesus Christ.

"Let us not grow weary of doing good, for in due season we will reap, if we do not give up." - Galatians 6:9

Looking ahead, we have an exciting opportunity for the Said and Brown families as they prepare to attend the *CEF* International Conference in Asheville, NC, this May. This conference is a valuable time of equipping, encouragement, and vision for ministry. Each family needs to raise \$5,000, and we would be grateful for your prayers and any support you feel led to give as we take this important step.

Thank you for sowing seeds of faith through your prayers, gifts, and encouragement. We are excited to see all that God will do in the lives of campers this year, and we praise Him for the blessing you are to this ministry.

'til every child hears

Jeremy Brown

Camp Director



CEF of Maine Prayer and Praise

March 2025

Winter Retreats

- · Praise for 9 winter retreats and 1 Good News Club Winter Fun Day held
- · God blessed us with many children attending and many volunteers.

Good News Clubs

- · Praise for 3 new Good News Clubs that started in E ME in January.
- · Praise for a new team being trained in E ME to start a club.
- Praise for 4 new clubs in N ME with 14 children and 3 salvations decisions!
- · Praise for the many clubs that are now meeting around the state.
- · Pray for a strong attendance for the remaining club year.
- · Pray for plans for closing rallies.
- · Continue to pray for new Good News Club teams to form for clubs next

Pastor's Retreat: March 20-21

- · Pray for the Pastor's Retreat to be well attended.
- Pray for Mark Lunn as he shares the Word, that it would be an encouragement to the pastors.

CEF Banquets

- Pray for preparations for CEF banquets in N ME 4/12 and W ME 5/5.
- · Pray for many to attend and be blessed as they hear reports of what God is doing.

Summer Staff Program

- Pray for college age young people to serve with us to staff our camp and club ministries this summer. More are still needed.
- · Pray for them to raise their full support.

CEF of Maine Staff

- · Pray for local directors for southern, central, western and northern Maine.
- · Praise for some interest that has been expressed in three areas.
- Pray for wisdom for the staff as they prepare for summer ministries.

Finances

- · Praise that we are current with all bills paid.
- Praise for faithful, generous supporters.

Pray for the children of Maine to be saved.